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THE PLANNING BOARD 
TOWN OF FRANCESTOWN, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

 

January 7, 2014 

 
MINUTES 

 
Planning Board Members Present: L. Kunhardt, S. Pyle, L.Ames, A. Arnold, H. 
Camirand, B. McNeil, L. Bourbeau 

 
Larry Ames is taking the minutes. 
 

The meeting was brought to order at 7:08 pm. 
Review of Minutes:   

 
Minutes of 12/17/2013 accepted as presented by a unanimous vote 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 
The board heard an update from Gary Paige on Juniper Hill Road, Cressy Hill Road 

and Russell Station Road(Bicknell) bridges. The town received a report for the 
Juniper Hill Road bridge only, which maintained its rating as an E2 bridge. 

Discussion ensued on the scheduling and funding of bridge repairs or replacement. 
(See attached schedule.) 
 

The board discussed setting a date for our final CIP recommendations to the 
Selectman. The Planning Board will make our recommendations on January 28, 

2014. 
 
The Board discussed which regional planning commission we recommend that 

Francestown join. A motion to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that the town 
of Francestown petition to join the Southern New Hampshire Regional Planning 
Commission District was made by H. Camirand and seconded by A. Arnold. The 

motion passed unanimously 7-0. 
 

The Board discussed proposed Zoning Ordinance changes, Town Counsels 
recommendations related to those proposed changes, and language for a new sign 
ordinance.  Henry Camirand recuses himself. 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 9:50 PM.  

Next meeting  of the Francestown Planning Board will be Tuesday, January 14 at 
7:00 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Larry Ames 


